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Ref: Letter to Editor regarding the fight against crime in Eastern Uttar Pradesh.

Sir,

The reported resignation of Shri Shailendra Singh (DSP, Special Task Force, Uttar Pradesh Police) due to political pressure mounted against his courageous campaign against powerful criminals in Eastern Uttar Pradesh is a matter of grave concern and alarm for every citizen of the country. While it is inspiring to know that there are bravehearts still in our police force who would put their career and security at risk in order to fight the menace of organized crime, at the same time the silence of the intelligentsia against blatant protection granted by the political class to known criminals is most embarrassing. The rule of (democratic) law is the basis of all culture and development in modern times. We sincerely hope that the honourable Governor of Uttar Pradesh (to whom Mr Shailendra Singh has reportedly faxed his resignation) would kindly not accept it and instead recommend full protection and early promotion for this exemplary officer.
Sincerely Yours,

Poonam Sarkar, Nazia Khan and others
(B.A. II year students)
Zakir Husain College,
Jawahar Lal Nehru Marg,

University of Delhi,
Delhi 110007.

